
Legal and By-Laws Minutes July 9th, 2020 

Meeting started at 8pm (Zoom meeting)

Bill Nyquist, Barry Mendelsohn, Stu Joseph, Michael Freedman, Rob Torcivia in attendance. 

Committee wishes to offer our condolences to one of our longest standing and most valued members Pat Degnan and her family on the passing of her husband. 

We reviewed our attorney’s e-mail regarding new regulations surrounding voting procedures required in the state.

Determined that no procedural guideline was required for several of the points, however board members should be informed that motions with no cost should read “zero” in the cost line to adhere to the new regulation. 

Further determined that we need to confirm with the office that the “Not in Good Standing” letter that goes out to members delinquent in dues payments specifically mentions the loss of voting rights. We also need to confirm with the office that future ballots must include a “Write In” line for each position up for election. 

Finally determined that the new requirement for public counting of votes would require us to rewrite much of the Election Committee procedure section and replace the “Procedure for Challenges” section which is now obsolete. We rewrote the procedure & will present it to the board for their approval.

We noted that our May minutes accurately reflected the discussion regarding presidential authority between meetings as compared to the requirement to have a board vote. We determined that our discussion was at least partially hypothetical and did not accurately capture the full backstory and details of the actual events that lead to the decision, and we recognize that our minutes may unfairly and unintentionally cast the president in a bad light. 

Meeting adjourned 10:47pm 

Submitted by: Rob Torcivia-Chair
Approved by: Mike Ilardi-President


